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Staff Report

Origin

The City has an existing credit facility agreement with its bank and is seeking Council’s annual
authorization through adoption of Revenue Anticipation Borrowing (2017) Bylaw No. 9674
(Attachment 1). The credit facility will be available in the form of up to $3,000,000 in standby
letters of credit, demand promissory notes or bank overdraft, up to $4,500,000 in leasing lines of
credit and up to $2,000,000 in commercial credit card.

Analysis

The $9,500,000 credit facility arrangement aforementioned meets the definition of revenue
anticipation borrowing as per Section 177 of the Community Charter. Under Section 177,
Council may, by bylaw, provide the authority to borrow money that may be necessary to meet
current lawful expenditures and to pay amounts required to meet the City’s taxing obligations in
relation to other local governments or public bodies. If money is borrowed pursuant to a revenue
anticipation borrowing bylaw, any money to be collected from property taxes must be used to
repay the money borrowed.

The maximum amount of borrowing allowed for revenue anticipation borrowing is the sum of
the unpaid taxes for the current year and the money remaining due from other governments (e.g.
payment in licu of taxes and grants). Therefore, the bylaw amount of $9,500,000 is well below
the limit imposed under Section 177 of the Community Charter.

The purpose of obtaining the $3,000,000 operating lines of credit is to ensure that the City has a
secondary source of credit in place to protect its bank accounts from the unlikely event of going
into an overdraft position. Staff regularly monitors the City’s cashflow position to prevent the
possibility of having to draw down on the credit facility. The purpose of obtaining the
$4,500,000 leasing lines of credit is to ensure that a leasing facility is available in the event it is
required. Both types of credit facilities, if they remain unused, will be free of charge for the City
to maintain. The purpose of obtaining $2,000,000 limit in commercial credit card is to provide a
convenient and cost-effective method of procuring and paying for low value goods and services.
The commercial credit card facility is also free of charge if payment is received within three days
after the statement date.

With the City’s solid financial position, the City has never utilized these credit facilities since
they were established. The purpose of maintaining these credit facilities is to ensure that they
will be available in the unlikely event that funds are required to meet short-term operational cash
flow needs.
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